Synopsis of:
Tipton County Drainage Board: 

Monday, April 17, 2017 at 12:30 pm

MEMBERS PRESENT: Mark Manier, Jim Mullins, Gerald Shuck, Jason Henderson, Heather Terry
OTHERS PRESENT: Vicky Boyd, Janet Stacy, Morris Stillabower 

Matt Cline
CALL MEETING TO ORDER: President Jim Mullins called the meeting to order.

There were no modifications to the agenda.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept the February 21, 2017 meeting minutes as presented.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS:  None
OLD BUSINESS: JM Bennett Update:  Jason presented that he believes this project is about 95% complete.  He added that H&M had submitted more claims to be paid today.  The office has received positive feedback from the landowners.
Advisory Council:  Jason presented the following 6 names to the board, one from each township, for representation on the Tipton County Drainage Board Advisory Council:
Prairie Township – Aaron Harlow

Liberty Township – Austin Henderson

Wildcat Township – John Hussey

Madison Township – Terry Idlewine

Cicero Township – George Tebbe

Jefferson Township – Matt Cline

Jason also suggested that Mark Manier be the board’s representation.  Jason has committed to meeting with this group once a quarter.  He and Heather anticipate full cooperation from this council and look for a positive outcome. Jason did contact each of these gentleman prior to the meeting and explained to them our expectations. Jason did mention that this council would not have any trespassing or voting rights. Gerald Shuck made a motion to accept these six persons as the drainage board’s advisory council.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion, the motion passed. 

SURVEYOR REPORT: Jason reported that he and Heather are looking to implement a more specific tracking plan for spraying.  They look to implement a better rotation plan and believe the addition of the advisory council will aid in this process.  

CLAIMS:  Heather presented claims to the board totaling $60,070.11.  Gerald Shuck made a motion to approve the claims for March 20, 2017.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  Kegan Schmicker of the Tipton County Chamber of Commerce approached the board on behalf of RPI.  He explained that RPI would like to expand their business but their first choice for building is south of their existing building and that site has a standing water issue.  Mark Manier mentioned that he agrees this drainage is an issue.  He is aware of the existing tiles; one has a shut-off.  Mark thinks they are about 4 feet deep, and are either 10” or 14” tiles.  He would be in favor of looking into opening this area up to help the drainage.  Jason Henderson mentioned that he is aware of the issue, as well.  He added that some of the driveway culverts along there are too high and that they are maintained by the county highway.  The Tipton County Drainage Board can only spend funds on legal drains.  Mr. Schmicker asked what the next step is.  Jason Henderson, Mark Manier and Kegan Schmicker will plan to meet at the site. 

Janet Stacey approached the board looking for any progress on the Hutcherson Drain.  Jason reminded the board that this is a multi-county drain and will need a joint board in order to implement a fund. He added that Tipton County can spend up to $2,000.00 from the GDI on an unfunded drain, but he does not believe that would be prudent for this drain.  Jason will contact the county surveyors from Madison, Howard, and Grant counties again to try to set a meeting for late spring for their input on the probability of joint board.
ADJOURNMENT: Gerald Shuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mark Manier 2nd the motion.  With no further discussion the motion passed.  
The next meeting will be Monday, April 17, 2017 at 12:30pm in the Tipton County Courthouse. 
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